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 CITY OF CASTLEGAR  
 
 BYLAW 835 
 
A bylaw to provide for an annual indemnity for the Mayor and Councillors 
 
WHEREAS it is deemed expedient and in the public interest that an annual indemnity be paid to the 
Mayor and Councillors: 
 
NOW THEREFORE the Council of the City of Castlegar, in open meeting assembled, enacts as 
follows: 
 
1. This bylaw may be cited as the "Council Indemnity Bylaw 835”. 
 
2. Effective November 7, 2022 there shall be paid out of the annual revenue of the municipality 

an annual indemnity of $36,000 for the Mayor, and $18,000 for each Councillor of the City of 
Castlegar. (Bylaw 1386) 

 
3. Bylaw 600 is repealed. 
 
4. This bylaw shall be deemed to have been in full force and effect on and from January 1, 1998. 
 
5. A review of the remuneration paid to members of Council shall be undertaken 6 months prior to 

every Local Government General Election, with approved recommendations resulting from the 
review to take effect upon the date of the Inaugural meeting held after the Local Government 
General Election. (Bylaw 1094) 

 
6. Effective January 2024 and each year thereafter, the annual indemnities for the Mayor and 

Councillors shall be increased by an amount equal to the percentage increase of the BC 
Consumers Price Index for the twelve-month period ending November 1 of the previous year. 
(Bylaw 1386) 

 
READ A FIRST TIME on the 3rd day of February, 1998. 
 
READ A SECOND TIME on the 3rd day of February, 1998. 
 
READ A THIRD TIME AND PASSED on the 3rd day of February, 1998. 
 
RECONSIDERED, AND ADOPTED on the 17th day of February, 1998. 
 

Mike O’Connor 
   

 
Dianne Hunter 

Clerk 
  

   
 

 
List of Amending Bylaws 
 
1094  Nov. 17, 2008 
1147  October 17, 2011 
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Note to Users 

 
This office consolidation is not an 
authoritative text of the law and is 
produced solely as a convenience to the 
user. The authoritative text of the law is 
in the original bylaw and the amending 
bylaw(s). 


